Your Place to Belong

The Mercy Manger Choir will
Perform for Assisted Living
Homebound Groups

Performances of this inspirational music will be held
at Riviera, Indigo Manor, Opus Coquina, and Benton
House assisted living homes this month, bringing the
special musical Christmas message of Christ’s birth to
folks who would not otherwise be able to enjoy it.

The “Community Christmas Celebration” will be an
especially uplifting event, both for folks who were at Cen-
tral to enjoy the music last year and those who will hear it
for the first time on December 15 at 3:00 p.m. at Central
Baptist Church.

Community
Christmas
Celebration

3:00 p.m. Sunday, Dec. 15, 2019
Public Invited - Free Admission

Open Seating
Ecumenical Christmas Choral Concert

Mercy Manger
By Vader, Rouse & Aspinall

Plus “A Holiday Sing-along”
And
Open Reception Afterward

In

Church Social Hall
Central Baptist Church
142 Fairview Avenue
Daytona Beach, FL 32114
www.centralbc.org

Are you reading the newsletter? Call 386-255-2588 or
email us gwen@centralbc.org. Please let us know!
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and AHfinms AU People to the
Joarney of Faith in Jesus

Advent Devotionals

Each year we have Advent De-
votionals available in the Sanctu-
ary foyer for you to take home
and use throughout the season.

This year’s devotional, begin-
ning on December 1, takes you
through the entire Advent season
with Scripture readings and medi-
ations on the person, work and
sacrifice of Jesus. The Scripture passages allow
you to gain a fuller perspective on God’s plan
and Jesus presence throughout the Bible.

“25 Days of Advent” by Kenneth Boa with
John Allen Turner, who has crafted thoughtful
reflections which fit into the Scripture and medi-
tation of the 25 days.

Christmas Eve At Central Baptist

Our Christmas Candlelight
Communion service begins at
6:00 p.m. on Christmas Eve.

The choir will be here to
share special music. Pastor
Sonny will share with us a
message of hope for Christmas
and the year ahead. Central’s
youth and others will read
Scripture and give heartfelt in-
sight into our observance of
Christmas.

Communion will be shared
with all believers. Then our deacons will assist
in lighting the candles that shine in the sanc-
tuary as carols are sung.
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This last Monday, I had the pleasure of working with a
good group of people to set up the decorations for Advent
and Christmas season. We turned on some Christmas mu-
sic, and started to work. Each person had a job to do, and
did it well. For the first time in a long time, I wasn’t needed
on the ladder to put the big tree up (thanks Laura and
Kim)! Some folks came early and fluffed the branches of
the Christmas tree, and there were folks to hang the
wreaths. Some people arranged the bows that you will see
around the sanctuary.

We had people from different generations in communi-
ty there. There were people that were long time members of
Central, and some newer folks as well. And everyone was
working with a sense of cooperation, just enjoying life to-
gether. It was sacred. As I reflected on what that meant, I
was reminded of a chapter in a book I once read. The name
of the book was Practicing Our Faith, and the title of the
chapter was “Singing our Lives,” written by Don Salyers.
His primary point was that we don’t just sing about our
faith when we are in church on Sunday, we sing our faith
in how we live our lives. His underlying truth was that
sacredness occurs in everyday life, as we live our relation-
ships (both old and new), as we spend and don’t spend our
money, as we watch our time. Sacredness is not just some-
thing reserved for Sunday morning or Wednesday night. It
is something that permeates our life, and how we under-
stand our life.

So on Monday, as I looked around the room, and people
who I don’t normally see together talked and chatted, and
as [ watched old friends chit chat, and as I watched people
across generations work together, I was reminded of why
Christmas and Advent are so special. This is the time
when spiritually, we celebrate the relationship we have
with the holy spirit that God would love us so much to be-
come flesh and dwell among us. And this is the time when
our sense of connectedness to each other grows as well.
We throw parties, we give gifts, we hug a little easier. Per-
haps those two happening at the same time- our apprecia-
tion for God’s gift of presence and our closer ties to each
other — are not coincidental...] hope you have a great Ad-
vent season.

Blessings, Sonny
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Praising God!

Year-to-Date (11/17/19)
Avg. Worship Attendance:
Total Receipts: $390,553.70
Total Spending: $602,072.45%* **

*Includes $114,338.46 paid from hurricane
insurance

**Includes $94,623.00 paid for air conditioning
repairs

Special Gifts this Month

In Loving Memory of:
Robert Millar
From: Jim and Todd Smith
Harold Holmes
From: Mae Holmes
Russell Barnhart
From: Mary Lou Barnhart

You Can Give Now

Use this QR code to connect to your
online bank. Your generosity means
that Central can more easily shine a
light for Christ in our neighborhood and
around the world. You may also con-
tribute at www.centralbc.org. Visa
and MasterCard accepted.

Annual Church Conference

On November 17 church members voted in the
affirmative on the Church Officers, Committees &
Team Leaders for 2020.

Newly elected deacons are Gary Broughman
and Chip Gallman. Marty Petty and Mike O’Sulli-
van agreed to remain members of the deacon
body for one more year. Both would have rotated
off the group, as will Priscilla Warner.

The proposed church budget has also received
positive votes.

Many thanks to the Nominating Committee,
the Treasurer, and Stewardship Committee for

their hard work and dedication in preparing the
items for our vote.







